PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT Petersburg Borough

Seeking Public Opinion on By-Mail Elections

The Petersburg Borough Assembly is seeking comments on conducting local elections by mail. Prior to an ordinance being drafted to provide for the conduct of local borough elections, the Assembly wants to hear from as many borough residents as possible. Should the community convert to a "By Mail" process for borough elections? Or, should we continue with "In-Person" local elections? Tell us which method you prefer and why. Written comments may be submitted to: Borough Clerk at PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK; or emailed to: korear@petersburgak.gov.

Written comments will be shared with the Assembly at each of the January, 2014 Assembly meetings as well as posted to the Borough's website. It is expected that at the 2nd Assembly meeting in January, the Assembly will give direction to staff on the type of ordinance to prepare.

Pilot - please place in Dec. 31, 2013; and January 8 & 15, 2014 issues as large display

KFSK - please announce as soon and as often as possible Post Master, City of Kupreanof Clerk, The Trees & Harbor Master -please post

12/17/2013

People who voted on Facebook

Donnie R. Hayes II

Seeking Public Opinion on By-Mail Elections. The Petersburg Borough Assembly is seeking comments on conducting local elections by mail. Should the community convert to a "By Mail" process for borough elections? Or, should we continue with "In-Person" local elections? Tell us which method you prefer and why. Written comments may be submitted to: Borough Clerk at PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK; or emailed to: korear@petersburgak.gov.

I prefer the In-person local election. 19 votes

Г

I prefer a mail in election. 6 votes

Voted for In-person Elections

Meggan Hayes

Karen Baush Malcom

Suzanne Ashe

Christin Howard-Fankhauser

NicholeandDarby Mattingly

Christy Gillies-Ware

Jill Elizabeth Powers

Bradley Wells

Summer Baxter

Vint Woodyard

Katey Gilpin

Kim Kilkenny

Julie Anderson **Rebecca Anderson** Ken Lease Ruby D Tuesday Little Lisa Larsony **Bryce Wickersham Angel Worhatch Voted for a Mail in Election** Sharon 'Birch' Kivisto **Annette Wooton Dona Nussbaumer** Peter S. Burg **Patrice Huettl** Barbara King

Comments from Facebook

Dona Malhiot Laubhan No by mail

Yes poll with absentee

Dona Malhiot Laubhan No mail in. Last borough election formation a lot of outline people did not get to vote.. Plus many people travel and the ballets do not get forward ..

Last borough formation many were up north had their mail forward & Did not get ballot .. But summer part time ppl whom had friends &/ or family to repackage ballet and forward got to vote..

Need absentee ballets and in person so true borough residents get to vote...

Valerie Allen I like the idea of mail in ballots as long as absentee ballots are still an option. IE: those people who may be on an extended vacation or those who do not get their mail on a regular basis.

Dona Malhiot Laubhan I and many Do Not want mail in ..Because of experience with borough formation mail in.. I and husband were up north with family and had mail forward for a month.. Us like many that travel around in the year did not get their ballet forwarded for it can not be forwarded to temporary address.. But part time people who are here for a few summer months had friends and /or family send them the borough ballot.. And they got to vote... Hence I prefer walk in and attendees ballots ..

Plus many of the out line borough had hardship of getting their borough formation ballot .

George Cole I agree with Dona and would also suggest an absentee ballot be available several weeks before the election. It might be very helpful to those of us who travel during the winter months to be able to request an absentee ballot by mail or by email.

Dona Malhiot Laubhan Dana Thynes as Mayor of the Only city in the borough of Psg could you please inform your city citizens about the need for in - person & absentee ballets.. Since the last mail in election which was for the borough did not make it easy for some outline ppl to vote ..

Plus many travel & ballets do not get forwarded to vacation or temporary addresses...

But as many of us recall many part summer ppl got to vote since they had friends. & family re envelope their ballets... Let us learn from the past error ...

Karen Schramek I would rather go to the polls so the ballet doesn't get lost on my desk!

Stacy Luhr I would love to have the option to mail it in.

Rae Schmoll Wilkinson I would rather the polls... I would procrastinate and send it in too late.

Annette Wooton mail.

Tyler Reid polls...my mail gets buried too easily

Sharon 'Birch' Kivisto Mail... Its very difficult to get to the polls with my goofy work schedule

Seth Perry mail I might actually vote

Jackie Tyson How does the borough know you're the one who voted?

Annette Wooton You have to sign the envelope.

Jackie Tyson and then they check your signature?

Alice Grant Last year I voted absentee by mail. I was glad to have the option while I was away from home. But I still would rather go to the polls. There is something special about seeing all my fellow citizens walking in and out of the polls to cast their votes. To me that is democracy in action, and I hope people don't become too lazy to go to the polls to cast their vote.

Kirsten Dupree I have voted both absentee and the polls. I prefer the polls but the absentee option is there for those that can't make it to the polls because of schedules or being out of town working.

Dona Malhiot Laubhan Poll with absentee sign up.

Last borough formation was done by mail and numerous ppl did not get their ballet. I was up north with mail forward for a month and mail voting ballot do not get forwarded .. But part timers had friends & family re envelop ballets and they got to vote... Signature is not a guarantee it is the person.. Plus many in the last mail in election received letters that their ballot were not valid because the postal person or witness signed the incorrect line..

No mail in !!

Kirsten Dupree I hope this is being put to the public somewhere besides FB. Many people that care about this issue do not of access to the internet and their "vote" counts just as much as FB members. I haven't seen this in the newspaper, did I miss it?

Donnie R. Hayes II Kirsten It has been or will be announced at the assembly meetings, on the radio, in the newspaper, and on the borough website. If you know of someone who would like to comment that does not have access to the internet they are welcome to attend the assembly meeting in January where it will be discussed, mail it or even drop it off to the Borough offices. All comments that are left here will also be read into the assembly minutes. Thank you.

Jim Stolpe Mail

Sharon 'Birch' Kivisto I'd love to see if there wod be a better turn out if there was a mail in option. Would be very interesting!

Sheri Wohlhueter I like in person

Richard Burke Mail. I lived in Oregon for several years where they vote by mail. It worked great. I have to leave town often on short notice. Voting by mail will ensure that I can vote.